
Hello, I'm not sure that this is the correct place to voice my concerns. If it isn't I hope you can point me 
to who I should voice my concerns to.  
 
In my household I have an individual working in a grocery store. Grocery stores are currently on the 
frontlines of this. They are working around the clock to sustain the food needs of the local community. 
This means they are currently in more contact with the local communities more than most other 
employees in the state. Their grocery store has already seen unknown respiratory illnesses within 
employees. This poses a risk to the general community as well as the food supply within the community. 
I know actions are being take within the healthcare workforce to provide policy changes but I have seen 
little to address the health of grocery store employees. Currently Safeway is banning employees (who 
have their own personal protection masks) from wearing them. They are asked to remove the masks are 
go home if they refuse. I would like to see policies to address grocery store  employees exposure not 
only to protect the employee but to protect the community's food supply.  
 
Thank you, 
Zarith Hammond  
Wilsonville, OR 
 
 


